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Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to this key discussion. I speak as member 

of the WWG on FfD that is also part of the broader FfD CSO group. The FfD process has 

the potential to make an important contribution to the transformative, systemic 

changes that are needed to achieve economic justice and a world where human rights 



Concerning the zero draft, it does not give sufficient emph



3. Financing for gender justice and women’s rights 

Thirdly, the July conference will provide a historic opportunity to insist on financing 

that ensures the fulfilment of all people’s human rights and that is gender responsive. 

An ambitious agenda for achieving women’s rights and gender equality must be 

matched by ambitious resources. We are thus concerned that there is no mention of 

dedicated resources in the zero draft to advance women’s human rights, also as this 

presents a regression to what was achieved in the process thus far. Similarly, the zero 

draft limits the call to mainstream gender equality into economic and finance policies, 

rather than development policies in all its facets and at all levels for the full realization 

of women’s human rights and gender equality.  

 

All countries and donors should establish robust systems to track allocations for 

women’s rights and gender equality through disaggregated data and take action to 

address areas of underinvestment in women’s rights, gender equality and women’s 

empowerment. Achieving the full realization of human rights, including women’s 

rights, gender equality and women’s empowerment is central to any sustainable 

development agenda.  This must be an end in itself.  References in the zero draft to 

ensure women’s equal rights and their empowerment are thus welcome. However, the 

inclusion of phrases that instrumentalize and commodify women are unacceptable in 

that they reduce women’s rights to a business case as if to say with no economic gain, 

there would be no need to realize women’s full human rights. Moreover, concrete 

commitments are needed to the full realization of women’s rights, gender equality and 

women’s empowerment as well as the establishment of effective accountability 

mechanisms for all stakeholders towards this end. 

 

On measuring development, the UN should take seriously the need for better 

approaches to measuring progress that go beyond short-term economic indicators 



opportunities for women's rights, this vital agenda must be fully integrated into FfD 

negotiations and outcomes.  

 

Finally, with the zero draft in mind, achieving economic justice and sustainable 

development is not principally a technical challenge but rather one of political will. The 

challenges to global human- and women’s rights, gender justice and sustainable 

development demand urgent and bold actions by all stakeholders. It is up to you all to 

now make sure that the potential for transformational, systemic change that the FfD 

process still holds becomes a reality. 

 

 

+++ For further statements from the Women’s Working Group on Financing for Development please see: 

http://wwgonffd.org/publications-2/ +++ 


